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Welcome to your May Village        
Newsletter, which is packed full of local 

information, upcoming events and  
everything you need to know about 

what is happening in the community. 

There is much to enjoy in this edition, 
so take a moment and enjoy the read. 

 

 

 

If you have any submissions for the 
June edition, please send them to 
michellewallis1711@gmail.com by   

May 19th. 
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News in Brief  

Get in touch with Wilberfoss Parish Council by email clerk@wilberfoss-pc.gov.uk,  telephone 01759 380123,  
or Facebook Messenger. 

The Parish Plan in 2020 identified that speeding and parking 
were the main concerns of residents.  We have spent 2 years 
appealed to East Riding of Yorkshire Council to install traffic 
calming measures.  We have at last made a breakthrough! 
Three sites have been approved by East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council (lighting columns 3 and 19 on Main Street and one on 
Ling Lane) and a data capture Speed Indicator Device will be 
purchased using funds from the 2025-2026 Quarry Fund         
allocation. The unit will be moved between the 3 sites over 
each 12-month period.  Data capture will enable us to monitor 
the number of speeding vehicles and identify the streets most 
impacted. 

Following a request to ERYC Highways, it has been confirmed 
that an engineer will visit Hawthorn Drive to assess it for        
surface dressing. 
  
Following residents’ concerns about broken fencing on the 
Amenity Land off Storking Lane and having been advised that its 
replacement will be low priority for East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council, precept monies will be used.  There is a requirement 
to seek 3 quotes.  Please bear with us. 
  
Due to the increasing smell of dog foul from the bin at the     
bottom of Field Head, which impacts those who live there, we 
will trial the blocking of 3 openings so that the bin can only be 
access from the front. 
  
Following residents’ concerns, an engineer will visit the snicket 
on Middle Street to assess it for safety.  We have requested 
Parish Council presence at the meeting. 

Crossword Answers 

April Crossword Answers  

  



Children’s Word Search 
  

 Wilberfoss Village Bus Service 

Adequacy and Safety of the Wilberfoss Village Bus Service 
 
Quick comfortable convenient Market Weighton to York every 20 mins that’s the advert on the 
bus timetable.  Not if you live in Wilberfoss and have to cross the A1079 to stand in a noisy 
shelter close to the road with cars and lorries going by at speed.  The A1079 is a dangerous 
road to cross as a pedestrian how long will it be before we have a fatal accident?  What will it 
take to recover our village bus service? 
 
The decline in the village bus service has happened slowly down the years.  A new bus time-
table with just a small change here or there.  The main change came with the introduction of 
the X46 as a fast bus to York.  The slow introduction of the bus service along the main road and 
then a bus shelter placed on the opposite side of the main road with no thought of how people 
with children or elderly residents would cross the A1079.  Or how teenagers catching the bus 
later in the day to school would feel standing out on the main road.  If you have stood at the 
bus stop you would know how noisy it is with cars going past at speed and car fumes are not a 
healthy way to start your day. 
 
We came to Wilberfoss 40 years ago.  A bus came through our village every 20 mins.  A        
frequent bus service allowed me to attend university with a young family and after that       
allowed me to work in York.  I was given that freedom through a bus service, a frequent bus 
service that came through our village. 
 
Our village has doubled in size over the last four decades every time new houses are             
introduced we are told we will have better services.  We are now lucky if we have a bus an 
hour.  If a bus breaks down or as happened last year a bus cancelled through a shortage of 
drivers, I waited an hour in Pocklington for the X47.  A lady went over to the bus station and 
asked a driver where the X47 was and informed - sorry no bus shortage of drivers, don’t worry 
you have the X46 service.  I had no choice and used the X46….NEVER AGAIN -  the A1079 was 
busy as usual and the only way to cross as a pedestrian was to use the refuge in the middle of 
the road.  I was stranded only a short while but it seemed an age as lorries and cars flew by me 
in both directions. 
 
We are told we have a bus service every 20 mins - the first bus to come through our village 
from York since the introduction of the X45 service is 9.43 in the morning.  I myself and the 
Parish Council have been in touch to complain about the decline in our bus service.  The Bus 
Company say that coming through our village will reduce the bus service and yet the X45 goes 
through Dunnington.  Are we less important than Market Weighton and  Dunnington?  The Bus 
Company think we are happy with the bus service.  Unless residents complain our village bus 
service will continue to decline. 
 
Susan Skelton 



Services & Events 
SSuunnddaayy  SSeerrvviicceess  iinn  MMaayy  22002255  

  
Sunday 4 May   11.00 am  Come and Worship  
Sunday 11th May   11.00 am  Holy Communion  
Sunday 18th May   11.00 am  Come and Worship  
Sunday 25th May  11.00 am  Holy Communion 
 
AA  DDaattee  ffoorr  yyoouurr  DDiiaarryy  ––  CChhuurrcchh  CCooffffeeee  MMoorrnniinnggss  ((aakkaa  RRoossee  aanndd  RRaayyss))  aarree  bbaacckk!!  
On the first Saturday of each month starting 3rd May, there will be a coffee morning in the 
Church Priory Room starting at 10.00am. Tea, coffee, cakes, raffle and lots of conversations. 
Sadly, due to personal circumstances, Rose and Ray Riley are unable to host these events at 
their home as they did previously, so the Priory Room is the new venue! Heartfelt thanks are 
expressed to Rose and Ray for their hospitality over the years. 
 
AAnnootthheerr  DDaattee  ffoorr  yyoouurr  DDiiaarryy  --  TThhee  DDuucckk  RRaaccee  iiss  bbaacckk! SSuunnddaayy  1111tthh  MMaayy 
The Church will have a bottle on a string stall which is a bit of fun for all the family. If you pull a 
string attached to a bottle, you win the bottle! Any donations of bottles will be gratefully     
received. They can be alcohol, shampoo, juice, sauce, in fact anything which comes in a bottle! 
There is a box in the porch at Church for your donations. Race tickets will be on sale each    
Sunday at Church or you can contact Moira Percival on 07805 344842 to purchase tickets any 
day.  
  
YYeett  AAnnootthheerr  DDaattee  ffoorr  yyoouurr  DDiiaarryy  
The York Male Voice Choir will be singing in Church on 5th July and it will certainly be an     
evening to remember, so please don’t miss out. Further details concerning tickets,               
refreshments etc will follow in subsequent issues of the Village Newsletter.  
 
WWIILLBBEERRFFOOSSSS  CCHHUURRCCHH  110000  CCLLUUBB  
The first draw of the 100 Club year will take place on the first Sunday in May.  If you wish to 
retain your current numbers or choose new/additional numbers please contact Moira on 
07805 344842 or see her most Sundays in Church. The annual cost is £12 for 12 draws (in June 
and December there are two draws to replace the two months missed because of Lent). The 
proceeds are split 60/40 between prize money and the upkeep of the Village Church. Thank 
you to everyone who has been and will be part of the fun. 
 
DDoo  yyoouu  sshhoopp  oonnlliinnee??  
If you do, then here is an easy way to increase the income of your Village Church at no cost to 
you!! If you access this link https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk , choose St John the Baptist 
Church Wilberfoss, then purchase from a listed store, a percentage of the cost of your        
purchases will be given to Wilberfoss Church. This donation comes purely from the store and 
not from you! 

Playing Fields Association 



Playing Fields Association 

DDoo  yyoouu  aanndd  yyoouurr  ffaammiillyy  mmaakkee  uussee  ooff  tthhee  WWiillbbeerrffoossss  PPFFAA  ffaacciilliititieess??  

 

These include The Pavilion, Adult and Junior football teams, Tennis, 
Archery, and Children’s play areas. If so, do you have some spare 
time to get involved in fundraising events such as Quiz Nights, Music 
Bingo, Family Fun Days, Firework Nights, and any other exciting events. 

 

With myself John Spencer as Chairman and Paul Gibney as Vice Chairman plus a 
small but dedicated team of committee members, we are all passionate about  
improving our local playing fields and are looking to bring fresh energy and ideas to 
the team for the benefit of the local community. 

 

We’re looking for volunteers to join our team to enhance the space for everyone in 
our community to enjoy. 

 

In addition to looking for more committee members, we’re currently seeking a  
volunteer Secretary who can attend our monthly committee meetings, held on the 
second Monday of each month, which generally last about one hour. The role   
includes taking minutes, writing them up, and distributing them to all committee 
members. 

 

Whether you’ve got a bit of spare time, great ideas, or just want to support your 
local area, we’d love to hear from you!  

Message us if you are interested:  07407 341299 JALSPENCER@AOL.COM.  

    Services & Events 
WWiillbbeerrffoossss  CChhuurrcchh  SSttaayy  aanndd  PPllaayy  GGrroouupp  
This terms sessions started on Tuesday 22nd April and will carry on at the usual time of 9.30 
am until 11.00 am. Refreshments are available and while the sessions are free of charge,  
donations, (which help to purchase craft supplies and contribute to the heating and lighting 
costs), will be welcomed.  
  
JJiiggssaaww  GGrroouupp 
This social group continues to meet every Thursday in the Priory Room 1.00 pm - 3.00 pm and 
provides a warm space and good company for all. There is always a large jigsaw for all to help 
complete and jigsaws are available to borrow and take home. If you enjoy jigsaws, then this is 
the place for you! If you don’t want to be involved with the jigsaw, there is always great   
conversation, tea, coffee and cake to tempt you! Grateful thanks to all who generously     
donate cakes, raffle prizes etc. Please contact Jo Stalker, Authorised Lay Minister, 01759 
380361. 
  
SSaaffeegguuaarrddiinngg  --  tthhee  aacctitioonn  tthhee  CChhuurrcchh  ttaakkeess  ttoo  pprroommoottee  aa  ssaaffeerr  ccuullttuurree  wwiitthhiinn  tthhee  CChhuurrcchh..  
The Ministry Team and all front-line volunteers have been on training courses regarding the 
important issue of safeguarding, following the relevant national legislation and guidance. The 
front-line volunteers include those who welcome worshippers and distribute hymn books and 
liturgy, read the lessons, lead the intersessions, invite you to take communion or to come 
forward for a blessing. All Church led activities have at least one person who has their safe-
guarding certification and has been cleared by the Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS). 
 
FFoooodd  BBaannkk  
The following list contains items they are desperately in need of: 
Breakfast cereal (not porridge), Jars of jam, toilet rolls, deodorants, washing up  liquid and 
strong carrier bags, e.g. bags for life. 
 
These are items they are running low on: 
Fruit juice (not chilled)  Powdered Milk  UHT Milk Sugar   
Tinned rice pudding  Tinned custard  Tinned Fruit. 
 
Heartfelt thanks to all who give so generously to help families in crisis. 
 
The York foodbank website is regularly updated with details of items that are urgently     
needed. For further details please go to: https://york.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-
food/  If you have any queries, please contact Steve Percival, stevepercival@hotmail.co.uk 
  
CChhuurrcchh  CCoonnttaaccttss  
Simon Pritchard Priest in Charge   www.achurchnearyou.com  
Peter Green  Licensed Lay Minister  01759 301386 
Steve Percival  Licensed Lay Minister  07883521677 
Rose Riley  Warden   01759 380795 
Moira Percival  Warden   07805344842 
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LAFs 

WWIILLBBEERRFFOOSSSS  LLAADDIIEESS  AANNDD  FFRRIIEENNDDSS  ((LLAAFFss))  

We are just a group of Ladies (not necessarily from Wilberfoss) who 
meet on the third Monday of each month at the Community Centre 
from 2.30pm until 4.00pm. TThheerree  iiss  nnoo  mmeemmbbeerrsshhiipp  ffeeee, but for a 
mere £3 at the door you will be warmly welcomed by everyone,    
receive a raffle ticket for some lovely prizes, enjoy an amusing and/
or informative speaker and, last but by no means least, refreshments 
of tea, coffee and biscuits! Where else could you enjoy all this for 
£3?  

 
On19th May, Mr Tony Kisby will be talking about The Royal Air Force. 
Tony is a volunteer at the RAF museum in Snaith and will be talking 
about the Falklands War and also discussing the contribution made 
by Pocklington and Full Sutton during World War II. 
 
Subsequent meetings are as follows: 
 
16th June  Flower arranging 
21st July  Visits to the Ukraine 
18th August  Afternoon Tea (delicious, not to be missed) 
15th September York Nurses Home 
20th October UK Charities 
17th November Teddy Bears (bring your own bear!) 
(tba)   Christmas meal 
 
You will be welcomed at any or all of these meetings, the choice is 
yours!  

Wilberfoss In Bloom 

  
WWiillbbeerrffoossss  IInn  BBlloooomm  
 
We hope you’re enjoying the colourful plant displays around the      
village. 
 
To enable us to continue our seasonal planting throughout the year, 
we have the following fundraising events coming up: 
 
SSuunnddaayy  1111tthh  MMaayy 
Wilberfoss Duck Race 
Come and buy some delicious cakes from our cake stall. 
Cake donations appreciated. 
 
Spring Plant Sale 
SSaattuurrddaayy  MMaayy  1177tthh  at the Grass Garden (next to Frost Butchers) 
Plant and seed donations welcome. 
 
SSaattuurrddaayy  1199tthh  OOccttoobbeerr 
Bingo Night 7pm at the Community Centre 
 
If you like gardening and chatting whilst doing something good for 
the community in which we live, please come and join us! We’d love 
to hear from you. Please contact Viv Guyll on 07885 855402 or  
email her at vmg1067@icloud.com for further information. 
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                F.O.W.S         YPMVC 
YYoorrkk  PPhhiillhhaarrmmoonniicc  MMaallee  VVooiiccee  CChhooiirr  ––  CCeenntteennaarryy  YYeeaarr  --  22002255  

After such a great concert here in Wilberfoss back in April 2023, we’re thrilled to have been 
invited back again to sing for you in St John’s Church on the evening of Saturday 5th July. All 
profits will go towards church funds and so look out for ticket availability soon.  

We are celebrating 100 years of male singing in/around York since 1925, and this year 
promises to be busier than ever. Our summer concert will feature songs from our 100-year 
history, and for our very special Centenary Concert at The Barbican, we will be joined by a 
number of super choirs with whom we’ve performed over the recent past, a brass           
ensemble, and an excellent local secondary school male choir. Maintaining our trend of 
raising money for charities, all profits from the Centenary Concert will go to three local 
charities: Menfulness, Shine21, and the North Yorkshire Music Therapy Centre. It would be 
great to see you there.  

Here’s a list of this year’s events for which tickets will be available either 
through our website, www.yorkphilchoir.org.uk , or by  clicking on the QR 
code , or by contacting the venues direct.  

Sat. 10th May:     Selby Abbey 
Sat. 24th May:     Impossible Restaurant, York (free to reserve from the venue) 
Sat. 7th June:       Church of Christ the Consoler, Skelton-on-Ure (nr. Newby Hall) 
Sat. 5th July:         St John’s Church, Wilberfoss 
Sun. 27th July:      York Proms, Museum Gardens (tickets on-line from York Proms) 
Sat. 9th Aug:        Our own Summer Concert, De Grey Rooms, York 
Sat. 6th Sept:         Joint with the golden Rail Brass Band, Joseph Rowntree Theatre, York 
Sun 21st Sept:       CCeenntteennaarryy  CCoonncceerrtt, York Barbican.  
 
And soon enough it’ll be Christmas again!  
 
Men, if you think you’d like to try us out, then please do pluck up the courage to come 
along. We rehearse every Monday in York at 7:30pm in The Citadel, Gillygate, and you’re 
assured of a warm and friendly welcome. You don’t need to be able to sight read music and 
there is no formal audition. If you have any queries about concerts, or are thinking of     
coming along for a singing taster session, then get in touch with our helpline on 07935 
227650, between 9am and 6pm Mon-Fri., (excl. BHs). We are also available for events and 
weddings. 

SStteevvee  PPoooollee,,  YYPPMMVVCC..  
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227650, between 9am and 6pm Mon-Fri., (excl. BHs). We are also available for events and 
weddings. 

SStteevvee  PPoooollee,,  YYPPMMVVCC..  



Wilberfoss Elders    Wilberfoss Duck Race 



Information  

 
TTAAMM''SS  8800tthh  BBIIRRTTHHDDAAYY   

A big thank you to everyone for making my big 
birthday so special. What a surprise! 
I am overwhelmed by your kindness and           
generosity. 
   TTAAMM 

TTHHEE  WWIILLBBEERRFFOOSSSS  MMOOBBIILLEE  LLIIBBRRAARRYY 

I would like to draw villagers' attention to the very good 
service that the mobile library brings to Wilberfoss. The 
Mobile Library comes to the Community Centre car park 
every other Tuesday afternoon 1pm to 5pm. The staff 
onboard are always extremely helpful. 

 
You can: 

• Browse the selection of books on board 

• Search for a book on-line, (via the East Riding of Yorkshire Library App) 

• Reserve books to collect from the Mobile Library 

• Replenish your supply of food caddy bags 

•  
Access free period products under the Collecting for Jackie scheme (for further info 
see ERYC website) 
 
The Library App allows you to follow your loans and prompts you when books are 
due for renewal or return. 
 
The May 2025 dates for the Mobile Library are 6th and 20th May. 
 

LLEETT''SS  UUSSEE  TTHHIISS  VVIILLLLAAGGEE  RREESSOOUURRCCEE  OORR  WWEE  MMAAYY  RRIISSKK  LLOOOOSSIINNGG  IITT!!  

Wilberfoss in Bloom          Information  

EEllddeerrss''  PPaarrttyy  RRaafflfflee  PPrriizzeess  rreeqquuiirreedd - In order to ensure that the Elders' Party 
can continue each year, one of the main ways we can raise funds is via a 
raffle on the day, and that means prizes! If anyone could be so kind as to 
donate any unwanted gifts or anything else that you feel would be suitable, 
that would be very much    appreciated by everyone involved and those 
attending.  Many local businesses have supported this in the past, and it 
would be wonderful if that could continue this year.  If you have anything 
to donate, please feel free to drop them off at the Community Centre on a 
Tuesday afternoon (1-3pm) when Stu and Becks Savage will be there to  
collect them from you.  Alternatively, you can email Stu & Becks who will 
happy to arrange another time to collect them - sav8289@aol.com."  

Open club nights continue on Wednesday and Friday nights from 6pm 
and enthusiasts of any ability are welcome to join in. If you're interested 
in coaching for juniors or adults then contact our excellent LTA qualified 
coach Jill Le Pla on 07531 598512 or <jlptenniscoaching@gmail.com>. 
More details about this friendly local club can be found online at 
<www.wilberfosstennisclub.com>. 
 
Fixtures in the various York and District will begin soon and your village club will 
be valiantly fielding a women's, men's and three mixed teams in various combat 
zones. Good luck to them all. 
 

Neil Burke (TENNIS CORRESPONDENT).  

TTeennnniiss  



WILBERFOSS COMMUNITY CENTRE DIARY 

Users that welcome new members have provided contact details 
 Session Time Activity Activity Contact  Permissions have been given to use contact details below 
Monday 6.00 am – 7.00 am 

10.15 am – 12.25 pm 
2.00 pm – 4.00 pm 
2.30 pm – 4.30 pm 
4.00 pm – 8.00 pm 
6.00 pm – 8.00 pm 
8.30 pm – 9.30 pm 

Early morning fitness class 
Sing & Sign – Classes from babies to toddlers 
Wilberfoss Sewing Group 
Wilberfoss Ladies & Friends (third Monday monthly) 
KCMA Martial Arts Academy (children & adult classes) 
Yoga with Simply Bee Wellness  
Keep Fit with Linda  

Emily Stockhill 
Anna Gibbeson 
Norma Randall 
Eileen Brammell 
Kris Crump 
Emily Stockhill 
Linda Hartas  

emilylouisestockhill@gmail.com 07715 693656 
annagibbeson@singandsign.co.uk 07811 651720 
normacrandall1937@yahoo.co.uk 01759  388921 
01759 388135  
kcma.online@gmail.com 07896 882909 
emilylouisestockhill@gmail.com 07715 693656 
Linharmac@aol.com 07801 888824 

Tuesday 10.00 am – 11.00 am 
1.00 pm – 3.00 pm 
 
1.00 – 2.30 pm  
 
1.15 pm – 3.15 pm 
7.00 pm – 9.00 pm 

Move It or Lose It – Exercise for the over 60’s  
Tuesday Chat (cuppa and a chat – free to all and everyone welcome. 
No booking necessary.  Just turn up!) 
Digital Clinic – FREE help with devices/online issues (1st Tuesday 
monthly) 
Wilberfoss Art Class  
Wilberfoss Table Tennis Club (Club & Match Night) 

Karen Hill 
Becks & Stu Savage 
 
Sarah Wills 
 
Chris Bailey 
Alison Young 

karen.wallacehill@moveitorloseit.co.uk 07305 030706 
sav8289@aol.com  
 
wilberfossdigitalsos@outlook.com  
 
wilberfossartgroup@outlook.com  
92aryoung@gmail.com 01759 380325 

Wednesday 9.30 am – 10.30 am 
2.00 pm – 4.00 pm 
7.30 pm – 9.30 pm 

Beginners Yoga class 
U3A Quiz (alternate weeks) (U3A Members only) 
Wilberfoss Line Dancers  

Lindsey Samson 
 
Barbara 

samsonlindsey@gmail.com 07817 830178 
secretarypockdu3a@gmail.com (general enquiries) 
01759 388218 

Thursday 10.00 am – 11.00 am 
1.30 pm – 3.30 pm   
7.00 pm – 8.30 pm 
7.00 pm – 8.00 pm 
7.30 pm – 9.30 pm 
7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 

Pocklington Pilates  
Wilberfoss Sequence Dancers 
Wilberfoss Karate Club (15 years +) Ad hoc  
Beginners Tai Chi with Ian  
WOW WI (2nd Thursday monthly) 
Wilberfoss Parish Council (3rd Thursday monthly) 

Sophie Redfern 
Betty  
Mike Cundall 
Ian Parker 
Louisa 
Sarah Wills 

sandsredfern@aol.com 07931 964114 
01904 470455 
 
taichi.derwent@gmail.com  
wowwi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk 
clerk@wilberfoss-pc.gov.uk  07762 549292 

Friday 6.00 am – 7.00 am 
9.30 am – 10.30 am 
12.30 pm – 2.30 pm 
7.00 pm – 9.00 pm 
7.00 pm – 8.00 pm 

Early morning fitness class 
Circuits with Lovaine  
Boltonians (Men’s discussion group & light lunch) 
Wilberfoss Short Mat Bowling Club 
Kettlersize Fitness with Kev 

Emily Stockhill 
Lovaine Humphry 
Allan Ashworth 
Sue/Mick 
Kev Copeland 

emilylouisestockhill@gmail.com 07715 693656 
Lovaine@lovfit.co.uk 07932 800101  
Allan.ashworth1@ntlworld.com 07803 393694 
suedouthwaite1@gmail.com/ 07855 165417 (Mick) 
gymkevcope@googlemail.com 07834 617192 

Saturday 10.30 am – 12.00 pm 
 

Wilberfoss Karate Club (15 years +) (alternate weeks) Mike Lewis 07904 653337 

Sunday 4.00 pm – 6.00 pm Wilberfoss Amateur Theatre Society (WATS) - Community theatre group 
for all ages 

Sally Langton watswilberfoss@gmail.com 

In addition to the events listed above, the Community Centre welcomes private bookings.  These events are not accessible to the public.   

Single rooms at the Centre can be hired for as little as £11.00 per hour for non-profit making activities, £13.00 an hour for semi-commercial users and £20.00 an hour for a commercial hirer.  Rooms can 
be joined to form larger spaces.  The Centre also has two therapy rooms which can be hired on an hourly basis or on a half day (£30) or full day (£60) basis.  Please contact the Centre Manager on 
wilberfosscommunitycentre@outlook.com or via Facebook Messenger through the Community Centre’s Facebook page.  Internal photographs of the Community Centre can be viewed through the 
village website Wilberfoss Parish Council | Community Centre or on HallsHire.com.   
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Wilberfoss Elders    Wilberfoss Duck Race 



                F.O.W.S         YPMVC 
YYoorrkk  PPhhiillhhaarrmmoonniicc  MMaallee  VVooiiccee  CChhooiirr  ––  CCeenntteennaarryy  YYeeaarr  --  22002255  

After such a great concert here in Wilberfoss back in April 2023, we’re thrilled to have been 
invited back again to sing for you in St John’s Church on the evening of Saturday 5th July. All 
profits will go towards church funds and so look out for ticket availability soon.  

We are celebrating 100 years of male singing in/around York since 1925, and this year 
promises to be busier than ever. Our summer concert will feature songs from our 100-year 
history, and for our very special Centenary Concert at The Barbican, we will be joined by a 
number of super choirs with whom we’ve performed over the recent past, a brass           
ensemble, and an excellent local secondary school male choir. Maintaining our trend of 
raising money for charities, all profits from the Centenary Concert will go to three local 
charities: Menfulness, Shine21, and the North Yorkshire Music Therapy Centre. It would be 
great to see you there.  

Here’s a list of this year’s events for which tickets will be available either 
through our website, www.yorkphilchoir.org.uk , or by  clicking on the QR 
code , or by contacting the venues direct.  

Sat. 10th May:     Selby Abbey 
Sat. 24th May:     Impossible Restaurant, York (free to reserve from the venue) 
Sat. 7th June:       Church of Christ the Consoler, Skelton-on-Ure (nr. Newby Hall) 
Sat. 5th July:         St John’s Church, Wilberfoss 
Sun. 27th July:      York Proms, Museum Gardens (tickets on-line from York Proms) 
Sat. 9th Aug:        Our own Summer Concert, De Grey Rooms, York 
Sat. 6th Sept:         Joint with the golden Rail Brass Band, Joseph Rowntree Theatre, York 
Sun 21st Sept:       CCeenntteennaarryy  CCoonncceerrtt, York Barbican.  
 
And soon enough it’ll be Christmas again!  
 
Men, if you think you’d like to try us out, then please do pluck up the courage to come 
along. We rehearse every Monday in York at 7:30pm in The Citadel, Gillygate, and you’re 
assured of a warm and friendly welcome. You don’t need to be able to sight read music and 
there is no formal audition. If you have any queries about concerts, or are thinking of     
coming along for a singing taster session, then get in touch with our helpline on 07935 
227650, between 9am and 6pm Mon-Fri., (excl. BHs). We are also available for events and 
weddings. 

SStteevvee  PPoooollee,,  YYPPMMVVCC..  
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SStteevvee  PPoooollee,,  YYPPMMVVCC..  



LAFs 

WWIILLBBEERRFFOOSSSS  LLAADDIIEESS  AANNDD  FFRRIIEENNDDSS  ((LLAAFFss))  

We are just a group of Ladies (not necessarily from Wilberfoss) who 
meet on the third Monday of each month at the Community Centre 
from 2.30pm until 4.00pm. TThheerree  iiss  nnoo  mmeemmbbeerrsshhiipp  ffeeee, but for a 
mere £3 at the door you will be warmly welcomed by everyone,    
receive a raffle ticket for some lovely prizes, enjoy an amusing and/
or informative speaker and, last but by no means least, refreshments 
of tea, coffee and biscuits! Where else could you enjoy all this for 
£3?  

 
On19th May, Mr Tony Kisby will be talking about The Royal Air Force. 
Tony is a volunteer at the RAF museum in Snaith and will be talking 
about the Falklands War and also discussing the contribution made 
by Pocklington and Full Sutton during World War II. 
 
Subsequent meetings are as follows: 
 
16th June  Flower arranging 
21st July  Visits to the Ukraine 
18th August  Afternoon Tea (delicious, not to be missed) 
15th September York Nurses Home 
20th October UK Charities 
17th November Teddy Bears (bring your own bear!) 
(tba)   Christmas meal 
 
You will be welcomed at any or all of these meetings, the choice is 
yours!  

Wilberfoss In Bloom 

  
WWiillbbeerrffoossss  IInn  BBlloooomm  
 
We hope you’re enjoying the colourful plant displays around the      
village. 
 
To enable us to continue our seasonal planting throughout the year, 
we have the following fundraising events coming up: 
 
SSuunnddaayy  1111tthh  MMaayy 
Wilberfoss Duck Race 
Come and buy some delicious cakes from our cake stall. 
Cake donations appreciated. 
 
Spring Plant Sale 
SSaattuurrddaayy  MMaayy  1177tthh  at the Grass Garden (next to Frost Butchers) 
Plant and seed donations welcome. 
 
SSaattuurrddaayy  1199tthh  OOccttoobbeerr 
Bingo Night 7pm at the Community Centre 
 
If you like gardening and chatting whilst doing something good for 
the community in which we live, please come and join us! We’d love 
to hear from you. Please contact Viv Guyll on 07885 855402 or  
email her at vmg1067@icloud.com for further information. 

LAFs 

WWIILLBBEERRFFOOSSSS  LLAADDIIEESS  AANNDD  FFRRIIEENNDDSS  ((LLAAFFss))  

We are just a group of Ladies (not necessarily from Wilberfoss) who 
meet on the third Monday of each month at the Community Centre 
from 2.30pm until 4.00pm. TThheerree  iiss  nnoo  mmeemmbbeerrsshhiipp  ffeeee, but for a 
mere £3 at the door you will be warmly welcomed by everyone,    
receive a raffle ticket for some lovely prizes, enjoy an amusing and/
or informative speaker and, last but by no means least, refreshments 
of tea, coffee and biscuits! Where else could you enjoy all this for 
£3?  

 
On19th May, Mr Tony Kisby will be talking about The Royal Air Force. 
Tony is a volunteer at the RAF museum in Snaith and will be talking 
about the Falklands War and also discussing the contribution made 
by Pocklington and Full Sutton during World War II. 
 
Subsequent meetings are as follows: 
 
16th June  Flower arranging 
21st July  Visits to the Ukraine 
18th August  Afternoon Tea (delicious, not to be missed) 
15th September York Nurses Home 
20th October UK Charities 
17th November Teddy Bears (bring your own bear!) 
(tba)   Christmas meal 
 
You will be welcomed at any or all of these meetings, the choice is 
yours!  

Wilberfoss In Bloom 

  
WWiillbbeerrffoossss  IInn  BBlloooomm  
 
We hope you’re enjoying the colourful plant displays around the      
village. 
 
To enable us to continue our seasonal planting throughout the year, 
we have the following fundraising events coming up: 
 
SSuunnddaayy  1111tthh  MMaayy 
Wilberfoss Duck Race 
Come and buy some delicious cakes from our cake stall. 
Cake donations appreciated. 
 
Spring Plant Sale 
SSaattuurrddaayy  MMaayy  1177tthh  at the Grass Garden (next to Frost Butchers) 
Plant and seed donations welcome. 
 
SSaattuurrddaayy  1199tthh  OOccttoobbeerr 
Bingo Night 7pm at the Community Centre 
 
If you like gardening and chatting whilst doing something good for 
the community in which we live, please come and join us! We’d love 
to hear from you. Please contact Viv Guyll on 07885 855402 or  
email her at vmg1067@icloud.com for further information. 

LAFs 

WWIILLBBEERRFFOOSSSS  LLAADDIIEESS  AANNDD  FFRRIIEENNDDSS  ((LLAAFFss))  

We are just a group of Ladies (not necessarily from Wilberfoss) who 
meet on the third Monday of each month at the Community Centre 
from 2.30pm until 4.00pm. TThheerree  iiss  nnoo  mmeemmbbeerrsshhiipp  ffeeee, but for a 
mere £3 at the door you will be warmly welcomed by everyone,    
receive a raffle ticket for some lovely prizes, enjoy an amusing and/
or informative speaker and, last but by no means least, refreshments 
of tea, coffee and biscuits! Where else could you enjoy all this for 
£3?  

 
On19th May, Mr Tony Kisby will be talking about The Royal Air Force. 
Tony is a volunteer at the RAF museum in Snaith and will be talking 
about the Falklands War and also discussing the contribution made 
by Pocklington and Full Sutton during World War II. 
 
Subsequent meetings are as follows: 
 
16th June  Flower arranging 
21st July  Visits to the Ukraine 
18th August  Afternoon Tea (delicious, not to be missed) 
15th September York Nurses Home 
20th October UK Charities 
17th November Teddy Bears (bring your own bear!) 
(tba)   Christmas meal 
 
You will be welcomed at any or all of these meetings, the choice is 
yours!  

Wilberfoss In Bloom 

  
WWiillbbeerrffoossss  IInn  BBlloooomm  
 
We hope you’re enjoying the colourful plant displays around the      
village. 
 
To enable us to continue our seasonal planting throughout the year, 
we have the following fundraising events coming up: 
 
SSuunnddaayy  1111tthh  MMaayy 
Wilberfoss Duck Race 
Come and buy some delicious cakes from our cake stall. 
Cake donations appreciated. 
 
Spring Plant Sale 
SSaattuurrddaayy  MMaayy  1177tthh  at the Grass Garden (next to Frost Butchers) 
Plant and seed donations welcome. 
 
SSaattuurrddaayy  1199tthh  OOccttoobbeerr 
Bingo Night 7pm at the Community Centre 
 
If you like gardening and chatting whilst doing something good for 
the community in which we live, please come and join us! We’d love 
to hear from you. Please contact Viv Guyll on 07885 855402 or  
email her at vmg1067@icloud.com for further information. 



Playing Fields Association 

DDoo  yyoouu  aanndd  yyoouurr  ffaammiillyy  mmaakkee  uussee  ooff  tthhee  WWiillbbeerrffoossss  PPFFAA  ffaacciilliititieess??  

 

These include The Pavilion, Adult and Junior football teams, Tennis, 
Archery, and Children’s play areas. If so, do you have some spare 
time to get involved in fundraising events such as Quiz Nights, Music 
Bingo, Family Fun Days, Firework Nights, and any other exciting events. 

 

With myself John Spencer as Chairman and Paul Gibney as Vice Chairman plus a 
small but dedicated team of committee members, we are all passionate about  
improving our local playing fields and are looking to bring fresh energy and ideas to 
the team for the benefit of the local community. 

 

We’re looking for volunteers to join our team to enhance the space for everyone in 
our community to enjoy. 

 

In addition to looking for more committee members, we’re currently seeking a  
volunteer Secretary who can attend our monthly committee meetings, held on the 
second Monday of each month, which generally last about one hour. The role   
includes taking minutes, writing them up, and distributing them to all committee 
members. 

 

Whether you’ve got a bit of spare time, great ideas, or just want to support your 
local area, we’d love to hear from you!  

Message us if you are interested:  07407 341299 JALSPENCER@AOL.COM.  

    Services & Events 
WWiillbbeerrffoossss  CChhuurrcchh  SSttaayy  aanndd  PPllaayy  GGrroouupp  
This terms sessions started on Tuesday 22nd April and will carry on at the usual time of 9.30 
am until 11.00 am. Refreshments are available and while the sessions are free of charge,  
donations, (which help to purchase craft supplies and contribute to the heating and lighting 
costs), will be welcomed.  
  
JJiiggssaaww  GGrroouupp 
This social group continues to meet every Thursday in the Priory Room 1.00 pm - 3.00 pm and 
provides a warm space and good company for all. There is always a large jigsaw for all to help 
complete and jigsaws are available to borrow and take home. If you enjoy jigsaws, then this is 
the place for you! If you don’t want to be involved with the jigsaw, there is always great   
conversation, tea, coffee and cake to tempt you! Grateful thanks to all who generously     
donate cakes, raffle prizes etc. Please contact Jo Stalker, Authorised Lay Minister, 01759 
380361. 
  
SSaaffeegguuaarrddiinngg  --  tthhee  aacctitioonn  tthhee  CChhuurrcchh  ttaakkeess  ttoo  pprroommoottee  aa  ssaaffeerr  ccuullttuurree  wwiitthhiinn  tthhee  CChhuurrcchh..  
The Ministry Team and all front-line volunteers have been on training courses regarding the 
important issue of safeguarding, following the relevant national legislation and guidance. The 
front-line volunteers include those who welcome worshippers and distribute hymn books and 
liturgy, read the lessons, lead the intersessions, invite you to take communion or to come 
forward for a blessing. All Church led activities have at least one person who has their safe-
guarding certification and has been cleared by the Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS). 
 
FFoooodd  BBaannkk  
The following list contains items they are desperately in need of: 
Breakfast cereal (not porridge), Jars of jam, toilet rolls, deodorants, washing up  liquid and 
strong carrier bags, e.g. bags for life. 
 
These are items they are running low on: 
Fruit juice (not chilled)  Powdered Milk  UHT Milk Sugar   
Tinned rice pudding  Tinned custard  Tinned Fruit. 
 
Heartfelt thanks to all who give so generously to help families in crisis. 
 
The York foodbank website is regularly updated with details of items that are urgently     
needed. For further details please go to: https://york.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-
food/  If you have any queries, please contact Steve Percival, stevepercival@hotmail.co.uk 
  
CChhuurrcchh  CCoonnttaaccttss  
Simon Pritchard Priest in Charge   www.achurchnearyou.com  
Peter Green  Licensed Lay Minister  01759 301386 
Steve Percival  Licensed Lay Minister  07883521677 
Rose Riley  Warden   01759 380795 
Moira Percival  Warden   07805344842 
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Services & Events 
SSuunnddaayy  SSeerrvviicceess  iinn  MMaayy  22002255  

  
Sunday 4 May   11.00 am  Come and Worship  
Sunday 11th May   11.00 am  Holy Communion  
Sunday 18th May   11.00 am  Come and Worship  
Sunday 25th May  11.00 am  Holy Communion 
 
AA  DDaattee  ffoorr  yyoouurr  DDiiaarryy  ––  CChhuurrcchh  CCooffffeeee  MMoorrnniinnggss  ((aakkaa  RRoossee  aanndd  RRaayyss))  aarree  bbaacckk!!  
On the first Saturday of each month starting 3rd May, there will be a coffee morning in the 
Church Priory Room starting at 10.00am. Tea, coffee, cakes, raffle and lots of conversations. 
Sadly, due to personal circumstances, Rose and Ray Riley are unable to host these events at 
their home as they did previously, so the Priory Room is the new venue! Heartfelt thanks are 
expressed to Rose and Ray for their hospitality over the years. 
 
AAnnootthheerr  DDaattee  ffoorr  yyoouurr  DDiiaarryy  --  TThhee  DDuucckk  RRaaccee  iiss  bbaacckk! SSuunnddaayy  1111tthh  MMaayy 
The Church will have a bottle on a string stall which is a bit of fun for all the family. If you pull a 
string attached to a bottle, you win the bottle! Any donations of bottles will be gratefully     
received. They can be alcohol, shampoo, juice, sauce, in fact anything which comes in a bottle! 
There is a box in the porch at Church for your donations. Race tickets will be on sale each    
Sunday at Church or you can contact Moira Percival on 07805 344842 to purchase tickets any 
day.  
  
YYeett  AAnnootthheerr  DDaattee  ffoorr  yyoouurr  DDiiaarryy  
The York Male Voice Choir will be singing in Church on 5th July and it will certainly be an     
evening to remember, so please don’t miss out. Further details concerning tickets,               
refreshments etc will follow in subsequent issues of the Village Newsletter.  
 
WWIILLBBEERRFFOOSSSS  CCHHUURRCCHH  110000  CCLLUUBB  
The first draw of the 100 Club year will take place on the first Sunday in May.  If you wish to 
retain your current numbers or choose new/additional numbers please contact Moira on 
07805 344842 or see her most Sundays in Church. The annual cost is £12 for 12 draws (in June 
and December there are two draws to replace the two months missed because of Lent). The 
proceeds are split 60/40 between prize money and the upkeep of the Village Church. Thank 
you to everyone who has been and will be part of the fun. 
 
DDoo  yyoouu  sshhoopp  oonnlliinnee??  
If you do, then here is an easy way to increase the income of your Village Church at no cost to 
you!! If you access this link https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk , choose St John the Baptist 
Church Wilberfoss, then purchase from a listed store, a percentage of the cost of your        
purchases will be given to Wilberfoss Church. This donation comes purely from the store and 
not from you! 

Playing Fields Association 



Children’s Word Search 
  

 Wilberfoss Village Bus Service 

Adequacy and Safety of the Wilberfoss Village Bus Service 
 
Quick comfortable convenient Market Weighton to York every 20 mins that’s the advert on the 
bus timetable.  Not if you live in Wilberfoss and have to cross the A1079 to stand in a noisy 
shelter close to the road with cars and lorries going by at speed.  The A1079 is a dangerous 
road to cross as a pedestrian how long will it be before we have a fatal accident?  What will it 
take to recover our village bus service? 
 
The decline in the village bus service has happened slowly down the years.  A new bus time-
table with just a small change here or there.  The main change came with the introduction of 
the X46 as a fast bus to York.  The slow introduction of the bus service along the main road and 
then a bus shelter placed on the opposite side of the main road with no thought of how people 
with children or elderly residents would cross the A1079.  Or how teenagers catching the bus 
later in the day to school would feel standing out on the main road.  If you have stood at the 
bus stop you would know how noisy it is with cars going past at speed and car fumes are not a 
healthy way to start your day. 
 
We came to Wilberfoss 40 years ago.  A bus came through our village every 20 mins.  A        
frequent bus service allowed me to attend university with a young family and after that       
allowed me to work in York.  I was given that freedom through a bus service, a frequent bus 
service that came through our village. 
 
Our village has doubled in size over the last four decades every time new houses are             
introduced we are told we will have better services.  We are now lucky if we have a bus an 
hour.  If a bus breaks down or as happened last year a bus cancelled through a shortage of 
drivers, I waited an hour in Pocklington for the X47.  A lady went over to the bus station and 
asked a driver where the X47 was and informed - sorry no bus shortage of drivers, don’t worry 
you have the X46 service.  I had no choice and used the X46….NEVER AGAIN -  the A1079 was 
busy as usual and the only way to cross as a pedestrian was to use the refuge in the middle of 
the road.  I was stranded only a short while but it seemed an age as lorries and cars flew by me 
in both directions. 
 
We are told we have a bus service every 20 mins - the first bus to come through our village 
from York since the introduction of the X45 service is 9.43 in the morning.  I myself and the 
Parish Council have been in touch to complain about the decline in our bus service.  The Bus 
Company say that coming through our village will reduce the bus service and yet the X45 goes 
through Dunnington.  Are we less important than Market Weighton and  Dunnington?  The Bus 
Company think we are happy with the bus service.  Unless residents complain our village bus 
service will continue to decline. 
 
Susan Skelton 



News in Brief  

Get in touch with Wilberfoss Parish Council by email clerk@wilberfoss-pc.gov.uk,  telephone 01759 380123,  
or Facebook Messenger. 

The Parish Plan in 2020 identified that speeding and parking 
were the main concerns of residents.  We have spent 2 years 
appealed to East Riding of Yorkshire Council to install traffic 
calming measures.  We have at last made a breakthrough! 
Three sites have been approved by East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council (lighting columns 3 and 19 on Main Street and one on 
Ling Lane) and a data capture Speed Indicator Device will be 
purchased using funds from the 2025-2026 Quarry Fund         
allocation. The unit will be moved between the 3 sites over 
each 12-month period.  Data capture will enable us to monitor 
the number of speeding vehicles and identify the streets most 
impacted. 

Following a request to ERYC Highways, it has been confirmed 
that an engineer will visit Hawthorn Drive to assess it for        
surface dressing. 
  
Following residents’ concerns about broken fencing on the 
Amenity Land off Storking Lane and having been advised that its 
replacement will be low priority for East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council, precept monies will be used.  There is a requirement 
to seek 3 quotes.  Please bear with us. 
  
Due to the increasing smell of dog foul from the bin at the     
bottom of Field Head, which impacts those who live there, we 
will trial the blocking of 3 openings so that the bin can only be 
access from the front. 
  
Following residents’ concerns, an engineer will visit the snicket 
on Middle Street to assess it for safety.  We have requested 
Parish Council presence at the meeting. 

Crossword Answers 

April Crossword Answers  

  



May Crossword  

   Wilberfoss News 
May 2025 

Welcome to your May Village        
Newsletter, which is packed full of local 

information, upcoming events and  
everything you need to know about 

what is happening in the community. 

There is much to enjoy in this edition, 
so take a moment and enjoy the read. 

 

 

 

If you have any submissions for the 
June edition, please send them to 
michellewallis1711@gmail.com by   

May 19th. 
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